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Brothers, Sheila C

From: Hippisley, Andrew R
Sent: Wednesday, April 02, 2014 10:32 AM
To: Brothers, Sheila C
Subject: RE: Graduate Certificate in Nursing Studies

Graduate Certificate in Nursing Studies 
  
This is a recommendation that the University Senate approve the suspension of admission into an
existing graduate program: Certificate in Nursing Studies, in the College of Nursing. 
 

Dr Andrew Hippisley 
Professor and Director of Linguistics 
Department of English 
1377 Patterson Office Tower 
University of Kentucky 
Lexington,  Kentucky 40506-0027 USA  
1-859 2576989 
 
http://linguistics.as.uky.edu/user/751 
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Brothers, Sheila C

From: Collins, Kathy A
Sent: Tuesday, April 08, 2014 3:33 PM
To: Brothers, Sheila C
Cc: Lock, Sharon E
Subject: Fwd: Graduate Certificate in Nursing Studies

-----Original Message----- 
From: Holsinger, James  
Sent: Tuesday, April 08, 2014 2:54 PM 
To: Wyatt, Stephen W; Lock, Sharon E 
Subject: RE: Graduate Certificate in Nursing Studies 
 
Dear Sharon: Suspending admissions to the Graduate Certificate in Nursing Studies will not 
impact on the programs of the College of Public Health as long as the Graduate Certificate in 
Health Administration is not affected. Although these two certificate programs were proposed at 
the same time, there does not appear to be a direct connection between them, since the Graduate 
Certificate in Nursing Studies was proposed by the College of Nursing and the Graduate 
Certificate in Health Administration was proposed by the Martin School (subsequently 
transferred to the College of Public Health).  
 
Sincerely, 
 
J. W. Holsinger 
 
James W. Holsinger Jr., MD, PhD 
Senior Associate Dean for Academic and International Affairs Wethington Endowed Chair in the 
Health Sciences College of Public Health 
111 Washington Avenue, Suite 107 
Lexington, Kentucky 40536-0003 
859-218-2041 (O) 
859-257-2821 (FAX) 
jwh@uky.edu 
 
 
 
 
On Apr 7, 2014, at 6:36 PM, "Lock, Sharon E" <sharon.lock@uky.edu> wrote: 
 
 
Steve, 

 

We're trying to clean up some things and discovered that we've have a graduate 
certificate in Nursing Studies since 2004 that was intended to "provide MHA 
graduates with preparation in clinical sciences as the basis for the practice of 
health administration."  Attached is the paperwork that originally went through 
the system for approval.  As you can see, the certificate was originally developed 
in collaboration with the Martin School where the Masters in Health 
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Administration was housed at the time.  We have not had any students enrolled in 
the certificate program and we don't even teach the courses listed anymore.  We 
would like to suspend admissions to the Graduate Certificate in Nursing Studies 
and since the MHA program is now in the College of Public Health we want to 
make sure that it won't impact the MHA program.  I don't see the certificate listed 
on your web site, so I'm thinking not.  If you can respond to this email saying that 
suspending admissions to the Graduate Certificate in Nursing Studies will not 
impact your program, I'll forward it on to Senate Council.  Let me know if you 
have questions. 

 

Thanks, 

Sharon 

 

Sharon E. Lock, PhD, APRN 

Associate Professor 

University of Kentucky 

College of Nursing 


